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 Prince Hall Masonry of Kentucky was organized in 1850, by brothers that risk 

their lives crossing the Ohio River by boat and walking 5 miles into downtown New 

Albany, Indiana to fellowship with other brethren. Jesse Meriwether became our first 

Grand Master of Prince Hall Grand Lodge of Kentucky and Bird Parker Pastor of Quinn 

Chapel A.M.E. Church were amongst the men that established the first few lodges. As the 

numbers increased, more lodges were established to accommodate the members. For 

example, Mt. Moriah no.1, St. Thomas no.2 and Meriwether no.3 (presently known as 

Keystone no.3). On August 8, 1926 Pride of Parkland no.152 was assembled. 

 Pride of Parkland no. 152 based out of west Louisville, Kentucky has been a pillar 

in the community; the lodge provided aid and relief to the community which they were 

located. Pride of Parkland’s membership continues to expand with brothers from local 

businesses and churches.  

 Today, Pride of Parkland no. 152 is one of the biggest lodge in the state with over 

50 brothers on roll from various professions. The lodge participants are culturally diverse 

and varies in ages. The eldest brother of Pride of Parkland no.152 is 95 years old and the 

youngest being 23. That mixture of age is what forms a bond and band of brothers that 

challenge one another to do better, one day at a time. We are a brotherhood that holds one 

another for their actions.  

 This year Pride of Parkland no. 152 received the Lodge of the Year 2017 award 

for the community service and activities planned or participated in the year of 2017. For 

example, our lodge has hosted a Father’s Day community event, donate goods and 

services to the community and assisted other non-profit organizations with their 

community service. The Lodge values the various ways we can donate time and effort 

that impact individuals within a community. Additionally, we were fortunate to have our 

Worshipful Master, Mike Huelett to receive the Master Mason of the Year award for his 

diligence and leadership. 

 We just want to say thank you to our brothers of the MWPHGLKY, Johnathon A. 

Bryant, our families and others that help support the mission. We take pride in being 

acknowledged by other leaders in our community. We can’t thank you enough for 

recognizing Pride of Parkland no. 152 for our works; we are just a bunch of good men 

trying to become better one day at a time.  


